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H.O. Foundation: Activity Report 2016 

9 August 2017 

Activities in 2016: 

After awarding the Harry Otten Prize for the second time in 2015, the year 2016 was mainly used for 

preparing the next round to be finished in 2017. The foundation executed a number of advertisement 

campaigns to attract applications for the Harry Otten Prize.  

Most notable the foundation was present at the Annual Meeting of the European Meteorological Society in 

Trieste.  

The Foundation further benefited from the decision by the Board in 2015 to simplify the investment 

structure, reducing the administrative overhead.  

The Board also adopted a scheme to replace retiring Board members on time to ensure continuous 

operation of the Foundation. David Burridge was appointed new Board member in circular resolution 

procedure which was finished on 10 May 2016. His appointment became effective 1 January 2017.  

The following formal meeting was held: 

 Telephone Conference:  27 April 2016 

 

The following persons acted as board members: 

 Richard Anthes (Chairman)  

 Dennis Schulze (Vice-Chairman and Treasurer)  

 Dominique Marbouty 

Tanja Cegnar  

 Leo Kroon  

 

All board members participated in the telephone conference. 


